
 
 
December 2, 2009 
Circular No. 054-2009   

 
 
General Manager 
Panama City 
 
                              Ref.: Popular Democratic Republic of Korea.  
 
Dear General Manager: 
 
The Security Council of the United Nations, pursuant to what is established by 
Resolutions 1718 (2006) and 1874 (2009) related to the “Non-Proliferation of Arms”, 
has imposed measures to companies and persons of the Popular Democratic 
Republic of Korea, which we detail below: 

 
Companies: 

Namchongang Trading Corporation 
      Hong Kong Electronics 

Korea Hyoksin Trading Corporation  
 General Office of Atomic Energy  

Korea Tangun Trading Corporation 
 

Persons: 

 
    Yun Ho-jin 
    Ri Je-son 

Hwang Sok-hwa 
Ri Hong-sop 
Han Yu-ro 
 

We ask that you take the pertinent measures, pursuant to the provisions of 
Agreement 12-2005. 
 
To read the complete document issued by the Security Council, please visit the web 

page we provide here:  http://www.un.org/sc/committees/1718/index.shtml. 
 
Attentively, 
 
 
 
Alberto Diamond R. 
Superintendent 
 
/dm 
 


